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Statement to Live By for 

the forthcoming week :   

I can say one 
good thing 
about myself  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
WELCOME to all of you who have joined the St Josephôs School community 
by sending your children there and Welcome Back to all you other parents, 
carers! 
Although we have only returned for a little over a week, the school is in full 
swing, with a lovely, buoyant learning atmosphere around the school, reflected 
in the happy smiling faces of children and evenéé. some staff! 
Yesterday we welcomed our youngest pupils into the school, as the Reception 
year joined us for the first time, a big step in anyoneôs life. I was pleased to 
meet so many happy children and parents at collection time as they skipped 
cheerfully home from their first day at school. 

You will by now have already met your childôs class teacher, but please extend 
a warm St Josephôs welcome to the new teaching staff who have joined our 
school community, namely: Mrs Osborne (Rec), Miss Egan (Yr1), Mr Hobbs 
(Yr4), Miss Pulleyn (Yr5) and Miss Birtles (Yr6). 

Below are some examples of  classroom displays that the children have made 
this week. As a school, we have been talking to the pupils about ways in which 
we can all be better ready to learn. One idea is of being busy, like busy bees 
always working and on the go; another is of growing like plants do, but in our 
learning. 
Please ask your children about the display in their classroom and what it 
means to them. 
 

 

I am looking forward to another year ahead, working with your support to 
grow, develop and achieve all that we can for the children here at                 
St Josephôs. 
God Bless, 
Michael Calnan 



        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Final Harvesting at the School Allotment   

Year 4 visited the allotment for the final time on Tuesday.  

After planting seeds, weeding, watering and watching the plants grow during the Summer 

Term, the children were pleased with the variety of produce harvested, particularly after a 

long, hot summer! They all took home a selection of the produce which included rhubarb, 

beetroot, apples, carrots, courgettes and beautiful flowers. Our thanks once again to     

everyone who has assisted at the allotment this year.  

Our School Allotment Wins Another Award!   

On Wednesday evening Miss Moore, along with three Year 

4 children and their parents,   attended the Guildford in 

Bloom Awards Ceremony at the Yvonne Arnaud Theatre in     

Guildford. We eagerly waited for the results to be        

announced and were delighted to hear our school           

allotment had won a Gold Award for the third time. Here 

is a photograph of the children collecting the award.   

Prayer Table 

This simple but very effective display really caught my eye as 
I toured the school this week making sure that we, pupils and 
teachers alike, were settling back into school life. 

We often, in school, refer to the wonders of Godôs creation 
and the beauty of nature itself and this table top arrangement 
really captures this and shows it off to great effect. 
Romans 1:20 ñ Ever since God created the world his invisible 
qualities, both his eternal power and his divine nature, have 
been clearly seen; they are perceived in the things that God 
has made.ò 

If you enlarge this on your screen you might spend a few 
minutes with your child identifying what has been collected to 
make this display, especially the cross in the centre. 



Percussion Assembly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yesterday, the Juniors we were treated to a demonstration of percussion instruments from a 
member of the Surrey Arts Music Team who came into school to share his skills and knowledge 
and to perhaps inspire some of our pupils to take an interest in percussion. 

Amongst the instruments that the children were able to try out were a Snare Drum; some Con-
gas, which are a taller and larger version similar to a Bongo; a Vibraphone and a Marimba. 

Both these last two instruments are very similar and are struck with a beater. The main differ-
ence is that a Vibraphone has aluminium bars whereas a Marimba has wooden bars. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lots of you will remember Mrs Harvey, a teacher here at       
St Josephôs for many years, following the schoolôs            
amalgamation with St Maryôs Infant School where she         
previously taught. Unfortunately, following a battle with illness 
during her retirement, she died peacefully last week, leaving 
her son and daughter. 

Please keep them and Mrs Harvey in your thoughts and     
prayers. 

SAD NEWS 

 

 

 

Tuesday 25th September in the school hall  ALL WELCOME 

PFSA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 


